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     The Minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting of Lea & Cleverton Parish Council held on Tuesday April 16th 2013 in St Giles Church Room, Lea. The meeting commenced at 19:30 hours.

           Present: Cllr. J M Cull - in the chair
                Cllrs S Avent; A W Barnes; M J Crockett; B E Gore; A P Fuller;; S. Hills, C C Isaac and N T Maidment.

61/13:  Apologies: None.
62/13:  Declarations of Interest: None.

63/13:  Public Questions: None.
       64/13:  Planning Matters: 

           Planning Applications for consideration:

                  a) 13/00816/FUL – Redcroft, Swindon Road, Malmesbury.SN16 9ND

             Two storey extension and detached garage with studio above including erection of boundary fence and gates.  (Revision to 11/03941/FUL). The revised footprint was considered to be excessive.  No other adverse comments were made and therefore provided that the proposal is compliant with NW Local Plan 2011 Policies C3 and H8 consent was recommended.. 
           b) 13/008837/FUL – Beaver Cottage, Noah’s Ark, Garsdon SN16 9NS

             First floor extension.  No objections were raised and provided that the proposal is compliant with NW Local Plan 2011 Policies C3 and H8 consent was recommended.. 
65/13:    Planning Applications approved:

                a) 13/00250/TCA – Church Hayes, The Street, Lea.  SN16 9PA

            Crown reduction to 5 No Beech Trees.  Consent granted March 19th 2013

            b) 13/00416/FUL - The Gables, the Street, Lea. SN16 9PF 

            First floor extension and roof modification. Consent granted April 3rd 2013

                    The proposed extension and alterations are considered to be in keeping with the host building in terms of scale, form, materials and detailing.  There would be not loss of amenity or other harm to neighbouring property The Villa or the wider area and it would also maintain the scale and siting of the dwelling in its plot and also the extension would not result in the loss or harm to the mature yew either.  The proposal is also considered to preserve the character and appearance of this part of the Lea Conservation Area. The extension is also considered to be a well designed sustainable development that would not result in any material harm to the significance of the Lea Conservation Area heritage asset. The Proposal is in accordance with Policies C3, HE1 and H8 of the NW Local Plan 2011 and paragraphs 7, 17, 56, 6-61, 126,128-9 and 132 of the National planning Policy Framework 2012.        

     66/13:     Finance:

                  The sum of £550.00 was transferred from the Parish Council Current account to the Playing Field Current account to replace a cheque drawn to settle the account for the installation of the new commemorative seating.

     67/13:     Date of next meeting:  RESOLVED that the next planning committee meeting would be     called as required.

                  In the absence of any further business the Chairman thanked all for their attendance and   closed the meeting at 19:50 hours.  

                  Signed:                                                                      Date:

           . 

